

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETINGS

17 June 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am <mark>- 4.</mark>00pm Friday - Monday

POOL HOURS

Currently closed Reopening November 2020

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

16 June and 30 June

your Shire News

PINGELLY TOURISM STRATEGY WORKSHOP

A heartfelt thankyou to the representatives from local businesses, community groups and the Shire of Pingelly for attending the Pingelly Tourism Strategy Workshop on Thursday night.

Also, an extended thankyou to the team at Arola's Café and Bakery for catering the evening and showcasing our local hospitality. The evening was informative and worthwhile for understanding the



varying perspectives to tourism within our community. The enthusiasm and initiative of those in attendance made our time together productive and enjoyable.

The Shire's primary objective in developing a Tourism Strategy is to articulate the actions and timeframes to achieve the community's vision for tourism, while



ensuring our local businesses and tourism stakeholders are supported, to drive a coordinated approach. The Tourism Strategy will comprise the following focus areas:

- product and experience development,
- partnerships,
- infrastructure,
- marketing and promotion, and
- events.

If you were unable to attend and have questions or comments about these focus areas, please do not hesitate to email these to cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au. As the Tourism Strategy is developed, key milestones and additional opportunity to have your say, will be shared through the Shire News, as well as posted on the Shire's website and Facebook page.





In attendance: Pingelly Tourism Group (Boyagin Rock Working Group) | Friends of Pingelly Railway Station | Pingelly Recreation and Cultural Centre | Pingelly Museum and Historical Group | Pingelly Exchange Tavern | Arola's Café and Bakery



your Shire News

ROAD SAFETY REMINDER

When travelling through an area undergoing roadworks, please drive to the conditions and follow direction on all signage. Main Roads and the Shire's Works team thanks you!

BATTERY RECYCLING

The Shire Office will no longer be accepting used batteries for recycling, due to the risk of lithium batteries coming onto point-to-point contact.

Visit https://recyclingnearyou.com.au/ for information on alternative ways to recycle batteries safely.

Proposed Green Waste Burn

The community is advised, subject to weather conditions, the Shire is intending to burn green waste at the refuse site on Friday, 19th June 2020.

POOL MAINTENANCE

While the Swimming Pool is closed during winter, we are undertaking maintenance to the 50m pool to ensure it's in tip top condition for the 2020-21 summer. Last week 1.3 million litres of grey water was recycled and filtered through the new Rennet Street Drainage Flume to the Realm Street Dam to enable works to begin. Thankyou to the Pingelly SES and Fire Brigade for lending their time and Fast Fill Trailer to make this possible!



OUTDOOR GYM EQUIPMENT INSTALLED

During March suggestions were sought from the community as to the best location to install the outdoor gym equipment purchased a number of years ago. Following this period of feedback, Pioneer Park was chosen as an ideal location, due to the central accessibility for all residents, the shade available, and to enhance passive recreation opportunities at the park.

Last week, the outdoor gym equipment was installed to coincide with the WA Government's Phase 3 Roadmap to ease COVID-19 restrictions, where playgrounds and outdoor gym equipment have reopened. Each piece of equipment has instructions affixed to the side. Additional pictures can be viewed by visiting the Shire website.



Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on Facebook

(Shire President) Cr David Freebairn: Cr Peter Wood: Cr Kacey Hastings:

Cr Bill Mulroney:

0427 871 191

0427 877 011 0427 968 452 0410 666 056 Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President) Cr Bryan Hotham:

Cr Bryan Hotham: Cr Anthony Oliveri: Cr Peter Narducci: 0427 944 456

0477 004 157 0499 795 792 0417 953 386